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15 July, 2015 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

I would like to thank and acknowledge students, staff and the school community for their warm welcome 

to Eltham Primary School during my first week.  

 

It is important to me to build an understanding of Eltham Primary Schoolôs narrative through meeting 

and engaging in conversation with students, staff and parents. On Monday I visited every classroom to 

introduce myself to the students.  Over the next two weeks I am meeting with all staff individually to  

listen and learn about their successes and future goals. Friday afternoon from 2:30pm to 3:30pm I have 

organised a meet and greet with parents. I understand this time may not suit all parents so I would like to 

convey my message that I welcome you to call into my office to introduce yourself or arrange a meeting 

through Tami in the office if you would prefer.  

 

We were fortunate last term to be one of the successful 117 Victorian Government Schools to be  

awarded, under the Building Resilience in School Communities Grants Program, a grant which will  

enable us to  partner with a specialist provider to survey and measure the resilience and wellbeing of 

Eltham Primary School students. Data from the survey will enable us to develop and implement targeted 

strategies to build student, staff and parent knowledge and understanding of successful current,  

researched based strategies to improve studentôs resilience and wellbeing.   

 

I would like to personally thank Lyn Truran, Mary Azer and the staff for the support they have given me 

during my transition into Eltham Primary School. I will be appointing an Acting Assistant Principal over 

the next coming weeks.  

 

Giovanna Totta and Bronwyn Wilson will be replacing Ms Helen Cogger - 3C while she is on leave for 

the remainder of the year.  Sandra Blackbourn is the new Manager for the school Canteen.  If you have 

any issues, please do not hesitate to contact Sandra. 

 

I look forward to working in partnership with you to enable all Eltham Primary School students to be 

active, productive and successful citizens in their local and global communities.  

 

Kindest regards, 

 
Lorraine Kennedy  
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School News:  

 

BOOK FAIR - TUESDAY 28 JULY 2015 
 
Library - 8:30am to 4:00pm 
Books available to be viewed by parents on FRIDAY 24 July, 2015 from 8:30am to 9:00am. 
Sale Day - Tuesday 28 July, 2015 from 8:30am to 4:00pm ONLY 
Helpers are needed please!!  See Marion or add your name to the roster at reception. 
Thank you.  Marion 

Date      Event         Time  

MON 13 JULY    START OF TERM 3 
Fri 17 July    2nd Hand Uniform (Residence)    9:15am to 9:45am  

Tues 28 July    Book Fair Sale Day 
Wed 29 July    EPS Athletics Carnival 

Wed 12 Aug    District Athletics 
Fri 14 Aug    Grade 4 Excursion (Old Melbourne Gaol)   

Mon 17 Aug    Foundation Transition 2016 Storytime Session 1 9:00am to 10:00am  

Tues 18 Aug    Grade 5 Excursion (Edendale Farm) 
     Indonesian Music Concert    Time TBA 

Fri 21 Aug    Skaterz Disco (PFA) (Information to follow  4:30pm to 9:00pm  
     From PFA)       

Sat 22 Aug to Fri 28 Aug  Book Week - ñBooks Light Up Our Worldò 

Mon 24 Aug to Fri 28 Aug Grade 6 Camp (Phillip Island) 
Mon 24 Aug    Foundation Transition 2016 Storytime Session 2 9:00am to 10:00am  

Thurs 3 Sept   Fatherôs Day Stall 
Fri 4 Sept    Foundation Excursion - Melbourne Museum 

     Grade 6 ñAustralia As A Nationò Expo   9:00am 

FRI 18 SEPT    END OF TERM 3       2:30 PM FINISH  
MON 5 OCT    START OF TERM 4 

6 Oct     Division Athletics 
Wed 14 Oct    Regional Athletics 

MON 2 NOV    CURRICULUM DAY -  NO STUDENTS ATTEND SCHOOL THIS DAY  

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
 
Welcome back everyone.  The weather is cold, the heater is warm - why wouldn't you want to come to OSHC? A lovely hot  
breakfast and delicious treats for afternoon tea. spend time with friends, play games, do craft activities and have fun. This week 
our menu has included noodles, lasagne, sausages in bread and fresh fruit and vegetables.  
 
Our theme is recognition of NAIDOC week and as such we will be doing lots of indigenous craft which include friendship  
bracelets, painting and cooking some culturally related food. 
 
We are currently accepting donations of blankets and towels in good condition for use at the local vets. As you can appreciate, 
sick animals feel the cold too and we want to assist in keeping them healthy and warm.  If you have any donations, please bring 
them down to the hall and we will make sure they are taken to the vet and put to good purpose. 
 
Parents please be aware that if your child is booked into before school care and you fail to notify us that they will not be  
attending there is now a $15.00 per child fee that will be charged.  This has been introduced as we are constantly turning other 
families away believing that we have a full quota when in fact we could accommodate their needs. This charge will commence to 
be applied as of next Monday. 
 
For all bookings/enquiries please call 9431-2143.  See you in OSHC soon.   
 
OSHC Team 

CALENDAR:  
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School News:  

 

The Foundation students have been 
learning the following letter blends 

this week: 
ai 

So far, we have learnt the following 
letters and letter blends: 

m, a, t, d, i, f, n, p, o, r, h, g, e, c, k, b, u, j, l, y, 
v, w, z, ng, ck, ss, ff, zz, ll, x, ch, q, sh, th, ai 

and s. 

2015 TERM DATES 

Term 3:  13 July to 18 September 
Term 4:  5 October to 18 December 
2016 

Term 1:  Thursday 28 January - 24 March 2016 
Term 2:  11 April - 24 June 2016 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
 
Second Hand Uniform will be held on: 
Friday 17th July 2015 from 9:15am 

to 9:45am in the Residence.   
Thank you.  Amanda Ravanello 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY IS 

HELD IN THE HALL  

EVERY MONDAY AT 2:40PM 
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Community Notices:  

 

¢ƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜǊ ƻǊ 
ƴƻǝŎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ bƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ 

ǘƘŜ ŀŎŎǳǊŀŎȅ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜƳΦ 

 

Eltham community art/ craft market is on Sunday,19th of 

July at Library Place, from 8.30 am ï 12.30 pm.   Wynôs 

wonderful cakes and biscuits, Gailôs bunny rugs, Jennyôs 

elegant jewellery, warm beanies, hand woven scarves and 

woollen knits for children, plants galore and lots of hot 

food will be there.  

Check out the market on face book or visit 

www.elthammarket.com.au 


